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       A Message from District Governor  Deb Keeports   

    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Hello Lions and Leos! 

REPORT 36 of 36! Whew……I did it! 

First, I want to remind all clubs about the Club Excellence Award, 
does your club qualify as of 6/30/25? If so, complete the 
application online and send it to me for my signature, here’s a 
link: Club Excellence Awards | Lions Clubs International.  

I want to take the opportunity to thank our clubs and members for the 
following: 

· Thank you to the clubs for stepping up with membership this 
year. Some clubs hit it out of the park this year increasing their 
membership.  

· Thank you to ALL of the clubs for the service you provide to 
your communities. You are making a difference. I had 159 
chevrons to present to club members for their years of service. 
These 159 chevrons, represent 4565 years of service. Wow! 

· Thank you to the clubs for supporting our various district 
functions.  

· Thank you to Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer for publishing our 
District Newsletter each month.  

· Thank you to the clubs and individual Lions for your donations 
to LCIF. It’s YOUR foundation. 

· Thank you to those Lions who came out and attended a district 
function you never attended before, which was one of my 
personal goals.  

· Thank you to the clubs that increased the number of women in 
their membership, which was one of my personal goals. Thank 
you to the Lebanon Lions Club for adding 9 women to their 
club for the first time. Thank you to Zone Chair George Darling 
for the idea.  

· Thank you to the clubs for your support of the District 
Fundraiser for Special Olympics. We raised $6000.00. 

· Thank you to the clubs who supported my efforts to raise 
money for Leader Dog for the Blind. I was able to double the 
amount collected due to a Matching Gift Challenge. 

· Thank you to the DG team of FVDG/DGE Steve Lowe and 
SVDG/FVDGE Craig Merkey. You guys are the best! 

· Thank you to District Secretary, Joyce Sweger, District 
Treasurer, Deb Burkholder, and to all members of the Voting 
Cabinet for a great year! 

· Lastly, THANK YOU to the Lions of District 14-D for your 
support over the past year during my term as District 
Governor. What an amazing year we had together.  

Don’t forget, I will be going “Over the Edge” again this year for 
VisionCorps. Look for the flyer in the newsletter on how to 
support me with this great fundraiser. 

District Governor, Deb Keeports 
(Report 36 of 36) 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor Steve Lowe 

  
  

Hello fellow Lions!  

As we close out the Lionistic year, I wanted to take a minute to 
thank everyone for all of their hard work and dedication to serve 
our communities this past year. In my role as the District Global 
Membership Team chair, I was able to get out to many of our 
clubs and speak about membership and Mission 1.5. Getting out 
to meet many of you was a huge blessing for me personally, as 
well as for the clubs that I belong to. I was able to bring back 
several ideas from other clubs and integrate it into what we are 
doing to stay relevant and grow. Ultimately, that is what we all 
should be doing with our clubs – growing them in order to con-
tinue serving our communities and even expand our service that 
we perform. 

 

I will be reaching out to each club in our district within the next week or two in order to 
schedule my official visits for the upcoming Lionistic year. I look forward to visiting each 
of our clubs and again, I hope to bring back ideas to my clubs on how we can better serve. 
I hope that the message that I bring to each of you is inspiring and excites your clubs to 
work on securing the future longevity of your clubs. 

 

Starting on July 1, 2025 – we will officially be on the “Drive for 1.5”! I hope that everyone 
jumps onboard with us for this journey. The goal is within reach, but honestly – it is the 
journey that is what makes it all worthwhile. I have learned so much from each place that I 
visit. I encourage each of you to step outside of your comfort zone and attend an event or a 
meeting outside of your current club. The ideas that you collect may well be the thing that 
lights a fire within you. 

 

In Lionism, 

Steve Lowe 

District Governor Elect 
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Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor Craig Merkey  

  
End of the Lions Year! 
 
I can’t believe this is my last month serving as Second Vice-
District Governor and will be moving to First Vice District 
Governor.  Since I was also serving as Zone Chair for Re-
gion II Zone A, it was very nice to visit the clubs this past 
year and would like to thank them for welcoming me. 
(Lancaster, Lititz, Manheim Township, and Millersville Li-
oness Lions) 
 
With membership being the focus each year, this year has 
been positive in our district. I know we all want new mem-
bers to join our clubs to help us serve our communities in the 
things that are tradition in our area but also meeting the new 
needs that arise each year.  Thank you to the clubs that have 
been successful in finding and inviting new members to your 
clubs.  If you have found something that really works, please 
share it with all of us.  The focus on membership does not end in June, we must continue 
this focus next year to continue building up our clubs with the many needs in our commu-
nities. 
 
As a reminder from my May newsletter, if you have open positions that are not filled in 
your club and you haven’t raised your hand to help with the leadership in your club, con-
sider that…it’s not too late!  There is training available and that will be forthcoming, your 
club members can guide you as well as training at the district level for the key officer posi-
tions.  Don’t miss your opportunity! 
 
Thank you, DG Deb, and VDG Steve for guiding me through this year and sharing your 
experience and knowledge, I look forward to meeting more Lions and our newest Lions 
through the next year. Please get involved and come out to the district events!  Be all you 
can be as a Lion! 
 
Craig Merkey 
2nd Vice-District Governor 
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                                                                     Memoriam   

      Ephrata Lions                       James Brodt 

    Millersville Lions                     Carl Bruce 

    Paradise Township       Jonathan King 

    Wakefield        Samuel Groff 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

           New Member                 Club        Sponsor    

    

 

 

 

     New member report is available. Will offset this next month. 

 

 

 

 

 Disclaimer: Because of the recent launch of the new Lions Portal, there may be names that are missing at this time. 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY   THE 25TH OF EACH 
MONTH. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP TOO!  SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO 
ME AT : anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com   Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer   
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THE DAY PDG RICHARD RUDY MET MELVIN JONES 

The first time I met PDG Richard Rudy was at my official visit with the Elizabethtown Lions 
Club on November 12th. In speaking with him, he told me he had met Melvin Jones. When I 
heard this, I knew I wanted to learn more about this meeting. When I met with PDG Rudy on 
May 10th, he gave me a photocopy of an article from The Lebanon Daily Times which 
documents Melvin Jones’ visit to Palmyra.  

PDG Rudy joined Lions in April of 1950, when he was invited to attend a meeting and was 
told he had already been accepted, yet he told me he knew absolutely nothing about Lions. 
In the Fall of 1950, the Lebanon Region Lions clubs held their annual Region Rally with 300 
Lions in attendance. PDG Rudy arrived early. He noticed a gentleman sitting by himself and 
went over to talk to him. PDG Rudy wanted to learn about Lions International. The two 
spoke for approximately 35-40 minutes. This gentleman seemed like an “ordinary Lion” to 
PDG Rudy. It wasn’t until later in the evening when the guest speaker for the Region Rally 
was introduced that PDG Rudy realized he had been speaking with Melvin Jones from Lions 
International. PDG Rudy told me that Melvin Jones instilled “something” in him during their 
conversation that evening. PDG Rudy attended Lions meetings every night of the week 
except Friday night, when he shopped for groceries. Over the course of his 75 years as a 
Lion, PDG Rudy attended 15 Lions International Conventions and 60 State Conventions. 
Only one time did he travel outside the United States for an International Convention, that 
was to Korea. PDG Rudy is very proud of the fact that his club was the first 100% Melvin 
Jones Club in the United States. PDG Rudy started the North Annville Township Lions Club 
in 1977 and then formed his own club in 1980, the Greater Lebanon Valley Lions Club 
which dissolved in 2020 after 40 years of service to their community. At that time, PDG 
Rudy transferred to the Elizabethtown Lions Club where he continues to be a member. PDG 
Rudy served as our District Governor for the Lions year 1993-1994. PDG Rudy told me he 
has enjoyed every minute of his time as a Lion. He said “I’m here yet,” 75 years later. 

PDG Rudy, THANK YOU FOR 75 YEARS OF SERVICE AS A LION, District Governor, Deb 
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VisionCorps Announces New President and CEO 

Paul Trunk, chair of the VisionCorps Board of Directors, announced recently that 
Megan Tomsheck will be the new president and CEO of VisionCorps. 

“After a search process and interviews, the Board of Directors chose Megan, an 
internal candidate, to be the new leader of VisionCorps. We believe her enthusiasm, 
experience, and passion will continue to advance the mission and goals of 
VisionCorps both locally and nationally,” said Trunk.  

Tomsheck will begin her new role on Oct. 1. Dennis Steiner, current president and 
CEO, is scheduled to retire Oct. 31. Until then, said Trunk, she will be working closely 
with Steiner to ensure a smooth transition in leadership. 

“I am extremely happy for Megan and looking forward to working closely with her over 
the next few months as she prepares for her new role as CEO at VisionCorps,” said 
Steiner. “I’ve had the opportunity to watch her grow and develop into a strong and 
capable leader. I am confident that VisionCorps, under her guidance and direction, 
will continue to be a leader in providing services to people who are blind or who have 
low vision.” 

“Her knowledge and work experience at VisionCorps are big assets," said Trunk. 

“Megan started at VisionCorps in 2007 and after working in both marketing and 
development, advanced to the Senior VP/Chief Development Officer,” said Trunk. 
“She solicited the first $1 million gift for the agency and organized Eye Drop, our 
annual signature fundraiser, which is on par to surpass $1 million since its start in 
2019.” 

Most recently, she led the agency acquisition of Little Rock, AR facility and business 
lines, increasing the number of employees by 50 and anticipated revenue by 10 
percent. 
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COME OUT AND WATCH OUR  DG  DEBORAH 
KEEPORTS GO OVER  THE EDGE! !  
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DISTRICT 14-D CABINET MEETING 
 

Hosted by: Region V 
   Zone A Chair: John Pepkowski 
Zone B Chair: George Darling Jr. 

 
All Lions, Lioness, and Leos invited to attend! 

All voting Cabinet members to wear green shirts and white, everyone else to wear business casual, no jeans. 

 
      Date:     Saturday, June 7, 2025 
      Place:     St. Phillips Parish Activity Center 
         2111Millersville Pike 
         Lancaster, PA   17603 
  

Meeting Time 
1:15 pm - Voting Cabinet 

2:00 pm - Full Cabinet 
 

 
SO THAT WE CAN PLAN FOR SNACKS FOR THE AFTERNOON, 

WE WOULD LIKE TO HAVE CABINET MEMBERS, CLUB PRESIDENTS, 
CLUB SECRETARIES AND ALL CLUB MEMBERS PLANNING TO  

ATTEND, NOTIFY THE CABINET SECRETARY OR ZONE CHAIRS 
   

A donation to help defray the cost for Region V would be appreciated.  
  
 

    Lion Joyce Sweger                                Lion John S. Pepkowski                   
JKL1953@comcast.net                                                 pepkowski@comcast.net 
       717-314-7455                    267-663-1957  
  

Lion George H. Darling Jr. 
george_darling@comcast.net 

717-869-2501 
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100% “500” Club Donations 

29 to go! 

 

Has YOUR club 
Sponsored? 

We want the clubs of our District 
to set the pace and have 100% 
donations to the Beacon lodge “500” 
Club. 

Each Lion in your club is asked to 
donate $5.00. 

Make your checks out to Beacon 
Lodge and send them to: 

PDG Bill Grager 
175 Old Post Lane 
Strasburg, PA 17579 
 

Get your $5.00 per member in as soon as possible. 

100% 

80% 

50% 

40% 

30% 

20% 

10% 

0% 

70% 

60% 

90% 

As of April 25 
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August 28 
2025 

PDG Abe Schrom Memorial Key Member Picnic 

  

 

 

This could be you…  

at the PDG Abe Shrom 
Memorial Key Member 
Picnic 

August 28,2025 6:30 pm 

West Earl Community Park 
A nice August evening at beautiful West Earl Park, eating a mouthwatering 
steak you grilled to your own liking, “hobnobbing” with fellow Lions and 
meeting new or seeing old friends.  Save August 28, 6:30 pm on your 
calendars.  Registration forms will be in next month’s newsletter. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
      1 2 
       

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
       

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
       

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
       

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
    Key 

Member 
Picnic 

 
Picnic 

  

31       
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CHRISTIANA LIONS CHICKEN BARBEQUE 

FUND RAISER 

BY RANDY YODER 

WHEN: JUNE 21ST 

  

FROM 9:30 to 12 or TILL GONE 

 

WHERE: LIONS CLUB COMMUNITY BUILDING 

325 N BRIDGE ST CHRISTIANA 

 
R  

COST: $9 FOR A 
THIGH AND LEG, 

CHIPS, DRINK AND  

A WHOOPIE PIE  

OR 

$7 WITHOUT THE  

 WHOOPIE PIE 
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The State Convention was held in 
Scranton from May 1st-4th. Interna-
tional President, Fabricio Oliveira 
was in attendance. 

Our state and District Disaster Relief 
Chair, Jim Groff was in attendance. 

PDG Leonard and Lion Joanna were in         
attendance.  

Lion Chester and his fiancée 
were manning the Pin Traders 
table.  
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For the service project, Lions packed boxes with products to be delivered when the 
next disaster strikes. 
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Other Lions from the district who attended the State Convention, including several PDGs.  
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At the State 
Convention, 
members of 
the new War-
wick Area Li-
ons Club 
signed their 
Charter. Inter-
national Pres-
ident Fabricio 
Oliveira 
signed their 
charter as 
well. 

Several mem-
bers of the 
new county 
wide  Leo 
club, spon-
sored by the 
East Peters-
burg-
Landisville 
signed their 
charter. They 
too had Inter-
national Presi-
dent signed 
their charter 
as well. 
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Members of the Heidelberg Lioness Lions Club held a scholarship bingo on May 16th. With bingo, 
there’s sure to be good food for sale. 
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On April 30th, Lions Bruce and Kathy Ratliff with the Millersville Lions Club, Carolyn French with 
the Lancaster Lions Club, and DG Deb attended the annual Salvation Army’s Scholarship Dinner 
with local students receiving $2000 scholarships for college. Lions Bruce and Kathy Ratliff both 
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On Memorial Day, the Quarryville Lions Club held a dedication for the 6 new flagpoles and flags for each 
branch of the service at the Quarryville Memorial Park, including the Army, Marines, Navy, Air Force, 
Coast Guard and Space Force.  
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On May 19th, DG Deb presented the Athlete Leadership Team of Special 
Olympics of Pennsylvania with a check for $6000 from the District Fundrais-
er for Special Olympics. Included on the Athlete Leadership team for Special 
Olympics is Anne Phillips with the Manheim Lions Club. 

 I am member of the Conoy Lions club and The Pa Lions Hearing Research Founda-
tion Board of Directors. I am willing to provide to your club information about what 
the PALHRF is all about Contact Lion Dave Stapler 717 615 
8703 dstapler@embarqmail.com.  
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On May 28th, for the first time in the 101 year history of the Lebanon Lions Club, they have opened 
membership up to women. Six of the nine new women members were inducted at this meeting. 
Three of the new members were unable to attend. At the meeting, it was announced they received 
another application for another female member. 
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On May 27th, the Millersville Lions Club presented members of the newly chartered Warwick Area 
Lions Club with their new club banner and gavel. 
Thanks to the Millersville Lions Club for supporting the club branch until they chartered. Congrat-
ulations again to Warwick Area Lions Club!  


